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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 
 tolitski@hotmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
 oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-8814 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Peter A. Morales PGK DD108  402-8814 
 Dsafe88@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 

Daniel Charbonneau – John Oliver’s Friend     Bertie yerga –John Oliver’s Friend 

Chuck Callender – John Oliver’s Friend 

Theresa Perez’s Daughter     Peg Derby – José Perez’s Friend 

Josefina Diaz – Jorge Rodriguez’ Family Friend 

Milda Gougis – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friend, Firefighters Lost Fighting Fires 

Julie Erin – Mark & Candace Mooney’s Daughter 
 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (Kidney Problems) 

Carlos Chavez PGK     Virgil Smith GK (up coming surgery) 
 

 

Rita & Leo Charbonneau, Sister Rita, Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom & Dodi Gillman, 

 Darlene Minnie, Donna Elhers (stage 4 cancer), Carol Huff (blood disorder), 

 Bruce Schmidt (immune system disorder), Shryl Pringle, Barbara Gonzales (breast cancer) 

Arther Lucas - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods, Mile Stark, Mike Starks, 

 Milli & Sylven Laurant, Vernon Woods - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Michaelene – George Kubeck’s Wife     Sally Gamble (cancer) – Henry Negrete’s Daughter 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowers’ Friend’s 

Alicia Gough (rare blood disorder, requiring frequent blood transfusions) – 

 Kevin Connell’s Niece 

Mary –Leo Griego’s Wife     Paul Quintinair (car accident) Leo Griego’s Brother-in-Law 

Wade Buckhorn (dying of cancer) – Fred Navarro’s Cousin 

Mary Kratzer – Fred Navarro’s Sister-in Law 

Juanita Hughes – Mike Mercer’s Friend 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Brother Knights, 

 

      Here we are, again, at the end of the year. The Holidays are upon us and I wish all of you 

Brother Knight’s your Spouses and Families a great season. 

 

 The Oktoberfest has come and gone, all that attended had a great time. In saying that, I 

would have hoped to see more Knights in attendance for this church activity. To the Knights that 

served the refreshments, thank you very much.  Also to Rafael Martinez and John Garcia for being 

our committee representatives for this years Oktoberfest, a big Thank You for doing a great job, it 

was a blast. 

 

 We were asked to help out by cooking Hot Dogs and Hamburgers for an annual fund raiser 

at the local Arnold School. We supplied labor and the BBQ while the school supplied the food. We 

cooked, helped the school, got some recognition for the Knights and had a great time doing it. We 

might even have got a sponsor and some golfers for our upcoming Golf Tournament also. Those of 

us that did the cooking were Ken Peterson, Jorge Rodriguez, Bill Serb and myself. I thank you 

brother knights for your help. 

 

 We are still looking for a few good Knights to help with the Golf Tournament, and we are 

gearing up for our Membership Drive. We need new members! 

 

 Again I wish all of you a wonderful Thanksgiving. Be Thankful for FRIENDS and FAMILY 

and all that we have. 

 

Bless you 

 

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 
 

 

The Seasons of the Heart 

 
The heart has many seasons,   There is a time for learning, 

Just as this good old earth,   And a time for teaching too, 

And they all combine together,   And there is a time for resting, 

To comprise what we are worth.   When all the chores are through. 

There is a childhood innocence,   We all know joy and sorrow, 

In which we dream and play,   Tis written in the plan, 

There is a time for growing up,   But heaven waits beyond life’s gates, 

And making our own way.   For every earnest man. 

There is a time for keeping,   Each life has many pictures, 

And a time for letting go,   And all the work of art, 

A time for moving swiftly,   But what a silver symphony, 

And a time for walking slow.   …..The seasons of the heart. 

 

       Grace E. Easley 

 

This holiday season remember to give Thanks in everything. Thanksgiving should not just 

be a day, but a way of life. We don’t need more to be Thankful for. We just need to be more 

Thankful. 

1 Thessalonians 5:18 – In everything give thanks: for this is the will of God in Christ 

Jesus for you. 
 

NSS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

October Meeting 

Mike Mercer 

 

$20.00 

November Meeting = $10.00 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights; 
 

 Time sure fly when you’re having fun. We are now in the 3rd of the “..ber “ months. By the 

time you are reading this article, we just celebrated Halloween and are now preparing for 

Thanksgiving. 

We completed our very successful 2015 Blood Drive in October with 58 units of blood; again we 

exceeded our target of 52 units. I extend my thanks to all my Brother Knights who helped me in the 

signups at the church patio and the help during the blood drive.  

For this month of November, our business meeting in on the 2nd Wednesday of the month November 

11, in which we also celebrate Veterans Day. 

Our monthly adoration is on November 13. Plan to spend a quite time with our Lord Jesus. Please 

mark your calendar; November 29 is the fifth Sunday of the month in which we have our Corporate 

Communion. It will be awesome to see all of our Brother Knights together to celebrate Sunday Mass. 

After the mass, join us for breakfast and fellowship at a local restaurant to be determined. 

 
  

God Bless Us All, 

Rolly Arenz DGK & Program Director 

Rolly Arenz  

H: 562-924-5335 
M: 562-708-0258 
E-mail: rollya@verizon.net 

 
 

  

   

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 Next month I will be sending out the member dues notifications for 2016. Again, as in past 

years, those who get their dues back by January 1st will go into a drawing and the winner will have 

his dues refunded. Please make every effort to get your payment to me as soon as possible.  If you 

need to make arrangements for quarterly payments, let me know. 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

    NOVEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 

Thomas McManamon 11-2 Nicholas Beadel 11-3 Eddie Bracewell 11-7 

John Costa Jr. 11-9 Henry Negrete 11-9 Eric Beaver 11-10 

Darryl Ducharme 11-15 Christopher Nsor 11-15 Joe Sanchez III 11-15 

Paul Benson 11-16 Ignacio Sanchez 11-16 Michael So 11-16 

Charlos Chavez 11-17 Carl Heinz 11-19 Richard H. Morin 11-19 

Michael Mercer 11-20 George Turf 11-20 Raymond Luis 11-23 

Virgil Smith GK 11-23  Sam Glorioso 11-26 

       

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

Phung Nguyen 
We Support Him Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

1st DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS 

3rd ELECTION DAY 

4th OFFICER MEETING – Class Rm 8 7:00pm 

10th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

11th “VETERANS DAY” 

11th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

14th H.O.P.E. DINNER/DANCE Knott’s Berry Farm Hotel 7:00pm 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

26th “THANKSGIVING DAY” 

28th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

 

2nd OFFICER MEETING – Class Rm 8 7:00pm 

5th COUNCIL ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY in Hall 6:00pm 

7th “PEARL HARBOR REMEMBERANCE DAY” 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

12th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

13th ADORATION 

24th “CHRISTMAS DAY” 

26th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

                                        

  
 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 When future generations look back on American history will they find darkest day to be January 

22, 1973.  The day the Supreme Court toke away the right to life from the U. S. Constitution.  As a result 

over 55 million people have died.  The Supreme Court did not protect them.   The Supreme Court did in fact 

remove protection for the unborn in all fifty states.   In short they failed to uphold the Constitution. No group 

men and woman has less respected for the Constitution than the Supreme Court. They failed to speak for 

those who couldn't speak.  In fact they cause the a great injustice.  An injustice that takes place every day 

and with every single abortion.  

  Every single abortion also marks a failure.  A failure to put an end to this injustice.  What 

does this say about us as nation?  What does say when we vote for the men who sustain this injustice?  How 

much longer 

will this loss of life go on?  A better question might be, what will gods judgment be to this injustice?   

  

 

 Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jacket’s (Two Types) - $60.00 to $65.00 
Shirts - $15.00 

Caps - $10.00 

[Embroidery Included] 

Contact: George Limar – (562) 860-9794 

 

 “Embroid Me” 

7162 Edinger Ave. 

Huntington Beach, CA 92647-3505 

(714) 375-4090 

Store Contact: Kirtstin 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

  

 
 In seeking to increase membership in our council, we should not overlook former members.  

Former members may have left for a number of reasons.  However, that doesn't mean that these 

individuals would not be open to returning.  When we come across former members, please advise 

them that their presence has been missed and invite them back into our ranks.   

    

Sincerely, 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 
 

. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Bowler     John Oliver     Ken Peterson PGK     George Kubeck     Leo Griego     José Perez 

Jorge Rodriguez     Robert Escobar     Henry Negrete     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 

Gilbert Montoya     Don Gargiulo PGK     Robert Marsh     Michael Mercer     Fred Navarro 

George Mergl     James Durensbourg     George Del Hierro     Kevin Connell     Walter Munoz 

Richard Tkach 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

             

SUFFERING 
 
 In November we reflect on the Souls in Purgatory and our brothers and sisters around the 

world suffering and even our loved ones near us and passed on. Join me in looking at Father Michael 

E. Gaitley's reflection in 33 Days to Morning Glory: 

 

 "It is a doctrine of the Catholic Church that we are called to participate in Jesus' redeeming 

action in the world. In other words ... Jesus doesn't just redeem us and then expect us to kick back 

and relax. On the contrary, he includes us in the work of redemption, and an important part of this 

work is our suffering. Specifically, Jesus invites us to unite our suffering with his in order to save 

souls: He invites us to be 'co-redeemers,' redeemers 'with him,' though in an entirely subordinate way 

to himself. 

 

 We approach the mystery of 'co-redemption' when we reflect on some puzzling words of St. 

Paul: 'I rejoice in my sufferings for your sake, and in my flesh I complete what is lacking in the 

suffering of Christ for the sake of his body, the Church...' (Col.1:24.) How can St. Paul write that 

there's something 'lacking' in the suffering of Christ? Jesus' suffering is objectively enough to save 

everyone, and the graces of his suffering are available to all. In this sense, there's absolutely nothing 

lacking in his suffering. Yet there's a kind of 'lack' in Christ's suffering in the sense that not everyone 

subjectively accepts his grace and mercy. Moreover, there's also a lack in his suffering when people 

do so halfheartedly and with reservations and conditions. It's precisely in such situations where 

people reject or don't fully accept God's grace that our sufferings and prayers can come in to 

'complete what is lacking.' 

 

 So, Jesus didn't come to take away our suffering---he came to transform it. With Christ, 

suffering is no longer a meaningless burden. Yes, we still suffer, but now, if we're in the state of 

grace and unite our sufferings to those of Jesus, they have salvific value; they save souls; they give 

life to others. 'That's great,' you might be saying, 'but how do I unite my sufferings to Christ?' It's 

simple. Give them to Mary. Mary was most united to Jesus in his suffering on the Cross, and when 

we give her our sufferings, she herself unites them to those of Jesus and to her own. Yes, even to her 

own...."      

Thanks for reading.  
Yours in Christ, 

Frank Faecke, Recorder  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 “Your Shield For Life” 
 
 
 

 

 

   Protecting Widows – A Founding Goal  

 As a member of this council, you know how important spouses can be to the charitable 

works of the Order. If you’re married, your wife is probably involved in a few of the many events 

that happen each fraternal year. This support adds great value and impact to what a council can 

achieve.  

 When the Order was founded in 1882, Father Michael J. McGivney and the other brave men 

were setting out to protect Catholic families, but especially wives and children. Today, we remain 

committed to this mission by offering insurance products and fraternal benefits designed with that 

goal in mind. One specific policy rider that you may not know about is called Spousal Waiver of 

Premium. This rider is unique to the Knights of Columbus philosophy of helping our widows.  

 This rider is available on most permanent and Discoverer plans purchased at standard rates 

by a member and his wife on the same day. When both spouses apply, the rider provides for waiver 

of premiums on the spouse’s contract in the event of the insured’s death. Best of all, for members 

and spouses ages 18 to 60, this waiver can be added for no charge. The rider stays in effect until the 

spouse attains age 65 or certain other triggering events occur.  

 Our products are designed with your needs and budget in mind. With a solid portfolio of life 

insurance, long-term care, disability income and retirement products, the Knights of Columbus can 

help you meet all of your financial goals. To learn more about these solutions, contact me today.  

 
Dan E. del Villar  

 

 

(949) 922-3704  

dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 

 



 

 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562 924-5335 
  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Don Gargiulo PGK (562)431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Vacant 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


